Lowton Church of England High School



10 July 2021

Dear parents and carers

Important information relating to school on Monday.

I am sorry to be contacting you over the weekend relating to some important information about school this Monday.

There are currently high levels of student and staff absence in school either because of testing positive for COVID-19 or through isolation as a result of being identified as a close contact.

There have been several cases reported over the weekend which will result in further staff and students needing to isolate.

To ensure we get our contact tracing, only asking those that need to isolate to do so, to ensure we have suitable staffing levels and can ensure the smooth running of the school from a health and safety perspective, I have decided that all students will be asked to stay at home this Monday and access remote learning.

Please ask your child to complete their lateral flow tests on Sunday afternoon and report as usual to school.

I know many of you will be concerned about further isolations and I want to do all I can to avoid that particularly with the summer break about to happen.

I will write to you again on Monday with further details.

Thank you for your understanding and support.

Yours faithfully,

Kieran Larkin

Headteacher

CARING, LEARNING AND SUCCEEDING









